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Several lawsuits have. been filed, either by an individua] or
collective group, against tpe Pusta) Service regarding limjted
duty assignments, These lawsyits have evolved as a resylt of
the implementation of Jocal Procedures py field personne] which

1. Limiteg duty assignments made to ope central
unit which appears tg discriminate dgainst
injured workers;

2. Limited duty fntentiuna??y assigned to ap
undesirable toyr (I or IT1) so injured employee
will be forced to return to regular duty;

3. Injured employees being assigned tp another
facility which requires extended trave] time

for the employees to report; -

4. Injured employees being assigned tp another
craft when it js feasible to Provide a limiteg
duty assignment ip the employee's regular
craft, X

5. Injured employees not 2llowed tg bid on vacant
positions while employees are placed on Timited

duty,

To prevent such future accurrences gf this nature, g concerted
effort must be made by management ﬁo assign limited duty within
the scope and grder of priority outlineqg in 546,141 (a~-d).




we realize it may be difficult to identify such
assignments that will fully accormodate an employee's medical
limitations. [In those circumstances where it is imoossible to
make such assignments, every reasonable effort should be made
to keep the limited duty assignment as close as oossible to the
facilitv. cratt and hours of tihe employee's regular assicnment.
Thic will mimimize any disruptive impact on the injured employee
and lessen the number of problems resulting from the temporary

assignment.

On occasions,

When it becomes evident that an employee, due to the job related
disability, will be unable to return to the regular duties, then
it will be necessary to reassign that individual to a permanent
position that will accommodate theé employee's medical restrictions.

s information to your field personnel. The
early return to work efforts have met with much success in reducing

postal compensation costs; and we greatly appreciate your
involvement and support. As we continue these efforts, we hope

to improve the overall effectiveness of handling this program.

Please disseminate thi

Should any questions arise concerning this matter, please contact
yalter Boolton (886-2190) or Albert Prais {£86-3634).

Walter E. Crowe

Regional Director
Employee and Labor Relations
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